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Minutes of Special Called Meeting

May 26, 2020
The Special Called Meeting of the Board of Aldermen/Alderwomen for the Town of Fremont, NC was held at 6:00 p.m. on May 26, 2020.  Present were: 

W. Darron Flowers, Mayor
Beatrice Jones, Alderwoman
Keith L. Spivey, Alderman

Ricky Mozingo, Alderman

Joyce M. Artis, Mayor Pro-tem
Leroy Ruffin, Alderman

Annie Lewis, Alderwoman
Also in attendance were Town Administrator Barbara Aycock, Town Clerk Shannon Daly, Accounting Clerk Cindy Rhodes, and Fire Chief Jeff Brooks. 
Quorum Present: Yes

Call to Order

Mayor Flowers called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Alderman Ruffin gave the invocation.
Alderwoman Lewis led all in attendance in the pledge of allegiance.

Mayor Flowers stated that the purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Fire Department’s budget and procedures with Fire Chief Jeff Brooks. He explained to Fire Chief Brooks that Jimmy Overton, our accountant, had some concerns about the Fire Departments’ budget and discussed it at the budget workshop last Tuesday. He said due to Mr. Overton’s concerns, the board decided to have a meeting with him to eliminate any future issues. He stated that over the past two years, the Fire Department has overspent their budget and has had to use the reserve funds. He said the reserve funds was over $100,000 and now it’s down to over $40,000.
Mayor Flowers asked Mrs. Aycock to explain the issues with the Fire Departments’ budget. Mrs. Aycock asked Fire Chief Brooks to refer to the handout that he had titled Fire Department Expenditures (Over Budget & Not Budgeted for items). She went over the handout and pointed out that they were $50,489.27 over budget this year. Fire Chief Brooks stated that they were talking with the insurance company to try and get additional money for the roof that was damaged and they are getting a grant for $23,000 for equipment and turnout gear. Mayor Flowers stated that the issue is the procedure of how money is being spent. He said that once the budget is approved, you should stay within the limits of the budget, and although there is a fund balance if needed, there is an avenue or procedure to get it.
Mayor Flowers stated that Alderman Spivey mentioned that there was some confusion during the meetings, because people were having a hard time hearing each other. He asked the board members to address him (Mayor Flowers) so he may acknowledge them before speaking, to prevent several conversations at once.
Mayor Flowers pointed out that Fire Chief Brooks has requested to increase the fire tax from 5 ½% per $100 to 7%.per $100.  Fire Chief Brooks said that if this increase is approved from the county, it will be an increase to his budget of almost $20,000 a year.
There was much discussion about the Fire Departments’ budget, the past issues of their procedures of spending money, and the changes that are being made to prevent future budget issues.  It was clarified that the procedure is the Fire Department can spend money as long as it is within the line item budget. If an item is not budgeted for, it is required that Fire Chief Brooks contact Mrs. Aycock and a budget amendment will be submitted to the board for approval. Fire Chief Brooks stated that he will sign off on all purchase orders before anything is purchased. Mayor Flowers asked for a motion to approve the procedure. Alderwoman Lewis made a motion to approve the motion. Alderman Mozingo seconded it. Alderman Spivey asked what the procedure will be if money is spent that is not budgeted for. There was some discussion and it was determined that if that happens again then it will be brought before the board to decide on how to handle it. All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously. Fire Chief Brooks asked if he could order the two fire trucks and he was told that yes it was approved at the last meeting.
Fire Chief Brooks invited everyone to the Fire Station on Thursday at 4:00 where he will be presented a commissary check in the amount of $23,000 from Mike Causey, the NC Commissioner of Insurance and State Fire Marshall. He stated that they had been approved for a 50/50 grant of up to $46,000 for equipment and turnout gear. 

Alderman Ruffin had a concern that the part-time police officers are driving the older police car and he would like to see them be able to drive a newer car. Alderman Mozingo stated that he would like to get input from the part-time officers and see if they wanted to drive a newer car. Mrs. Aycock said that she will speak with Chief Moats about this. Mayor Pro-tem Artis asked if Officer Reid has come back to work and Mrs. Aycock said no. 
Close Regular Board Meeting
Mayor Flowers asked for a motion to adjourn.  Alderwoman Lewis made a motion to adjourn.  Mayor Pro-tem Artis seconded it.  All were in favor and motion passed unanimously.
_______________________________

______________________________
   W. Darron Flowers, Mayor


      Shannon L. Daly, Town Clerk
